

Deputy Premier Treasurer; Minister for Transport; Tourism

Our ref: 72-46265

Hon P Foster MLC
Chair, Standing Committee on Environment and Public Affairs
Legislative Council Committee Office
c/o – env@parliament.wa.gov.au

Dear Mr Foster

PETITION NO. 98 UPGRADE OF EAST ROAD AND WANNEROO ROAD INTERSECTION

I refer to your letter of 15 September 2023, regarding a petition tabled by Hon Martin Aldridge, MLC in the Legislative Council on 8 August 2023, and referred to the Standing Committee on Environment and Public Affairs.

I am advised that Main Roads is currently undertaking design investigations in response to a Public Transport Authority request to improve sight lines at this intersection, which are impacting bus and general traffic turning movements from East Road into Wanneroo Road north bound. This work will also investigate and consider the concerns raised in the petition.

Main Roads is preparing documentation to nominate this intersection for funding as part of the Black Spot Program.

Yours sincerely

HON RITA SAFFIOTI MLA
DEPUTY PREMIER

MINISTER FOR TRANSPORT

0 2 OCT 2023